
                                          FRANKLIN COUNTY QUILTERS GUILD 
                                                     Minutes of May 19, 2010 
 
Present:  Total attended, 31; New members:  0; Guests: 0 
Proceedings:  Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President, Ann Jacobs.  
 
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes from March - motion to accept, Joanne Sweet, seconded by Summer Ladd. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Motion to accept, Nancy Orcutt; seconded by Gerda Thibault. 
 
Old Business: 

- Habitat For Humanity:  The quilt was presented to Mr. George Bilodeau. 
- Nominating Committee:  Summer Ladd past around the list of positions that still need to be filled.  

If the positions are not filled, she will be using the member list to call people to try to find people to 
fill the final few positions. 
o Secretary - filled 
o Program Coordinator 
o Quilt Show Chairman 
o I Spy Co-chairman 
o Vendor Coordinator 

- President, Ann Jacobs, mailed out five letters to various organizations so that they can submit their 
request for consideration to be gifted the next charity quilt.  They have until June 10th to respond. 

- Change/update to the bylaws, Article III, Members, Section 1:  Handout of the final change were 
given out.  Members to review for 30 days.  Voting will take place at next guild meeting. 

- Charity Quilts:  It was recommended that people take a kit or two home to complete over the 
summer so that we will have plenty ready to go for the next quilting season.  It was also suggested 
that a goal be set that every member does a charity quilt and that a list be maintain to track the 
guild's progress. 

  
New Business: 

 
- Quilts of Valor:  Roseanne Terrill passed out a roster and requested help to man the Quilt of Valor 

Booth during the Vermont Quilt Festival.  Although volunteers do not get a free pass, they will be 
given temporary pass during the time they volunteer & they will have the opportunity to check the 
show out after their shift. 

- Babette Coons: Asked the heads of each of the charity quilts groups to provide her with more fat 
quarters so that she can prepare the raffle prizes for next quilt season. 

- Next month's meeting is the Tea Cup Auction.  Remember to bring something to have auctioned.  
Bring some $$ to buy tickets.  We'll also be doing a pot luck, everybody bring what they want.  
NOTE:  meeting will start at 6:00 

 
Block of the Month:  Instructions and swatches for next month's blocks were on tables.  
 
Monthly Drawings  

- Door prize went to Nadine Froebel. 
- Food Shelf drawing - NA 
- BOM drawing won by Ann Jacobs. 
- Charity quilt drawing went to Bev Cook. 
- WIP/UFO drawing – ???. 

 
Programs:  

- Perennial swap & vendor. 



Other Business 
- Next mtg, June 16th @ 6:00 
- Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m 
- Minutes submitted by Secretary, Roseanne Terrill. 


